
18 November 2010         

City Council  

Committee Report 

 
To:  Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:  Joanne L. McMillin, City Clerk 

 

Re:  Agreement Addendum-Hwy. 17 Gateway Rehabilitation Project 
 

 
 

Recommendation: 
That Council give three readings to a by-law to amend By-law Number 129-2009 

being a by-law to authorize the execution of an agreement between Her Majesty 
the Queen in Right of Ontario as represented by the Minister of Energy and 
Infrastructure and the Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs and the City of 

Kenora for the purpose of executing an addendum to the agreement. 

 

Background: 
The City has received approval from the Ministry following a request by Engineering 

to expand the above-noted project for an additional 2.4 km section of road starting 
from the eastside of the Keewatin Channel Bridge, and which will also include new 
highway and gateway signage.  As such this is somewhat of a ‘housekeeping’ item 

that requires the Addendum to be executed by by-law and signed by the Mayor and 
CAO.  
 

Budget: 

n/a 
 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
n/a 

 
 

 
 
 


